
BLUE GRASS SPORTSMEN’S LEAGUE 
        GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 

July 07, 2020 
 
 

Call to Order​:  7:00  
Prayer:​  was given by Ken Maness  
Pledge:​  was led by Tim McCullar 
 
Roll Call:​ ​Present:​ Tim McCullar, Burton Wright, Ron Summers, Mike Kass 
 ​Bill Blackburn , Aaron Brulc 
Quorum was Present,​ ​Attendance 45 
 
Minutes:  
 
Motion by:​ Rob Mulcahy , 2​nd​ by Ken Maness  to dispense of the reading of the minutes. 
Motion:  Passes  
 
Treasurer Report: given by Ron Summers 
 
Treasurer Report:  by Ron Summers 

Total for all accounts in May was $262,336.02 Total loss for all divisions is 
$7,307.66Consolidated P&L shows a total loss of $31,601.32.  This is $22,988.32 greater loss 
than the budget’s projected loss.  The total gross income is $66,828.65 below the budgeted 
amount. 

PPP Plan gave the club $56K in assistance with payroll during the pandemic outbreak. 

Discussion and answers regarding the plan followed 

Motion by:​  Tom Griswold, 2​nd​ by Ken Maness to accept treasurer's report as presented. 
Motion:  Passes 
 

● Tim McCullar reported to the members that we had 149 new members that recently 
joined 

● Campground has been cleaned up and picnic tables have been added to the camping area 
as well as near the fishing pond. 

 
John Burke of the Membership Committee announced that the Fox Bend Peacemakers, the 
Cowboy Shooters at BGSL, had donated a free match pass, and that they would supply the 
winner of that match pass with all the equipment and ammo needed to shoot in the match.  Mr. 
Burke proceeded to pass out tickets for the drawing to all eligible members who were present. 
Mike Foley had the winning ticket. 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
Burton Wright, BGSL Secretary, read the following motion which was approved at  
February 25, 2020 board meeting.  This was the third and final reading of the motion before the 
membership. 
 
Motion by:​​ Doc Blackburn, 2​nd​ by Don Smallwood  
I move that the Board of Officers and Directors of the Blue Grass Sportsmen’s League 
recommend an increase of annual dues to $290 per year with a 5% annual cost of living increase 
each year thereafter.  
Call for Question 
Motion:  Passes 
 
President Tim McCullar explained the reasoning behind the board's decision for the dues 
increase, and pointed out that even with spending cuts the club was still operating in the red.  
 
Mr. McCullar opened the floor for any questions, concerns from the members present.  Several 
spoke up giving their opinions and views on the matter. Discussion followed. Then it was 
presented to the members for a vote. 
 
Motion by: Mark Dacci, 2​nd​ by Tom Griswold to ​Call for Question 
 
Unanimous Vote 
Motion:  Passes 
 
Motion by:  ​Ken Maness, 2​nd​ by Tom Griswold for meeting to adjourn 
Motion:  Passes 
 
 
Meeting Adjourned:  7:58 PM 
 
 
 

 


